
Term 3, Week 2, July 28, 2022 

Newsletter

MESSAGE FROM THE
PRINCIPALI M P O R T A N T  D A T E S

A N D  E V E N T S :

5/6 Bevan Assembly

Public Holiday

Meaningful Maths Parent
Information Evening

Year 6 Orientation Day
Dripstone Middle School

Fri 29 Aug

Mon 1 Aug

Wed 3 Aug

Thu 11 Aug

It has been wonderful to welcome everyone

back to school after a well-earned holiday

break. We had a great deal of work carried out

over the holidays. I was very excited to see our

Area 1 playground upgrade occur throughout

the break. As you can imagine, this was a huge

undertaking in the three weeks. It was fantastic

to see students’ excited faces as they arrived at

school last week. The playground has been

extremely well used over the past two weeks.

We still have some interactive paintings to be

completed on the main pathway in Area 1. 

Phone the school office if
your child is absent from
school.



Friday, 2nd
September.

Followed by a
Father's Day

BBQ 

The painting will be completed over the next three weeks. In the

holidays we also had our upper primary areas repainted and carpet

replaced in some classrooms. 

This term, we have welcomed Mrs Vicki Collister back to Wagaman.

Vicki is teaching Transition, and the class has made a great start to the

new term. We also welcome Ms Elley Pinnuck. Elley teaches Physical

Education (PE) across all classes in our school and teaches each

Thursday in Mr Mairou’s class. 

Our staff spent the first day of the new semester participating in

Professional Learning. This involved learning about the new version of

the Australian Curriculum, working on our Annual School Improvement

Plan, and learning about Smiling Minds, the mindfulness-based social

and emotional learning program. Teachers have begun to implement

this learning in their class programs.

This term, we will again hold a “Wagaman World Market”. The market is

an opportunity for students to share their learning and celebrate our

school’s cultural diversity. The market will be held on Thursday 8th

August 4-5 pm. We look forward to seeing everyone there. 

Yesterday all students bought home information

about the Colour Explosion Fun Run. We held this

event for the first time last year and it was a

resounding success, with funds raised

contributing to our upgrade of Area 1

playground. This year the funds raised from our

Fun Run will go towards installing shade sails in

the Area 1 paved space near the assembly area.

We will hold our Fun Run afternoon on Fri 2nd

Sept. We invite all families to join us for the run.

The run will finish with a “Father’s Day” sausage

sizzle. Please register online and begin working

towards raising important funds for our school.

There are some fabulous prizes to be won.



Kind Regards

Mandy McKinnon

School attendance every day is very important as it allows students to

learn, develop life skills, be active and build friendships. Whilst we

have all faced many challenges with illness, we must work together to

improve student attendance. Our whole school attendance has

consistently been 86% this year. This is the lowest level of attendance

we have experienced at Wagaman for many years. We consistently

work with families to improve this attendance rate. Attendance has a

significant impact on the funding our school receives. If your child is

away, you need to contact the front office to notify their absence and

the reason for this. A huge congratulations to 5/6 Vavlas, 5/6

Hammond, and 1/2 Gant, who have an attendance rate of over 90%

for the year to date. 

A reminder to all families that school is open from 7:55 am each

morning. Should you require care before this time Camp Australia does

operate before school care. Bookings for this service can be through

their online booking system at https://www.campaustralia.com.au

Wagaman Primary acknowledges the Larrakia
people, the First Peoples of Darwin, where we
learn. We respect and acknowledge their
Elders, past, present and emerging.





LEARNING SPOTLIGHT
YR 3/4 MAIROU

This term, 3/4 Mairou are learning about culture and have been

looking at ways to celebrate the many different cultures

represented by the students at our school. This week, students

have learned some skills in the art of macrame and have been

busy handcrafting keyrings and bag tags to sell at the Wagaman

World Market in Week 5.

Wagaman World Market Preparation has begun! 





AREA 1 PLAYGROUND
UPGRADE



THE BEAT FESTIVAL
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